MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE BOARD
Teleconference Board Meeting of July 25, 2009 – canceled, with approval by all.

This summarization is in lieu of actual minutes being prepared as no official board meeting took place but is necessary in order that we have some form of record of matters that have been resolved.  It was decided unanimously by the board members that a summer board meeting would not be necessary as there was nothing offered by way of items to be discussed.  There were, however, issues that had been lingering for some time with no hint at being resolved, so the president suggested that the items be discussed among the executive board members.

The week of July 19, 2009, MAPCR President Lynne Marie Zakrzewski had telephone communication with the following executive board members on an individual basis:


Val Rissi, President-Elect


Marie Puchel, Vice-President


Kelli Werner, Secretary/Treasurer


Sharon Sweet,  Senior Advisor

The nature of the topics discussed and decided on were:


CSR Testing


Test Prep



Website


Continuing Education


Cheryl Anne Farmer’s Contract

I offer the following summary of what the executive board has agreed upon to draw the open issues to a close:

CSR Testing – No longer an issue.   Val spoke with Becky of the BOR.  We “jumped the gun.”  There is no need for a discussion.  Judge Talbot is “just talking/thinking.”  SCAO has no desire to do away with testing.

Test Prep – Various people have brought up the topic and have been invited to take the lead.  No action has been taken.
Website -  Facts:  Marie is stepping down come fall.  Cheryl Anne has offered to keep the website updated, but she does not know enough to revamp it; would like to learn how to.   Since keeping the website updated is currently in Cheryl Anne’s contract, this issue was seen as a moot point.  We don’t need to revamp the website; the focus is to keep it up and available for members.  (As of 9/10/09 at Val’s prompting, in order to move this along, we’ve been asked to check out www.maopcr.camp8.org and reply to the board if it looks good to go with.  The name of the company is Wild Apricot.  The cost will be $600.00 annually, and Cheryl Anne will keep it current.)
Continuing Education – Val has said trying to work on requiring CEUs is a moot point.  Bottom line – it’s a legislative issue.  We need someone to go to the legislature with it, and we don’t have the funds.  We want to keep the members we have and should focus on that.  If we relinquish the CSR test to NCRA down the line, any effort toward making mandatory CEUs a state requirement will have been in vain.  We should focus on other aspects.  Judge Talbot expressed an interest in the past of enforcing continuing education, but is fast realizing there’s a lot more involved.

Cheryl Anne Farmer’s Contract –  Currently in the works.   It will be discussed at the fall board meeting.

